OTTO FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES  MAY 9, 2023
 Attending:    Kim Dickinson
2025


Don Girod

2024
Allison Girod, Secretary /Treasurer


Ron Neal

2023
Trisha Priest, Otto Chief
Stew Ritchie

2026
Paul Stang, Otto VFD President

Don Sinn

2027  

1.
Motion to approve April meeting minutes: made by Don G, seconded by  Kim, 
approved.  
2.
May Treasurer’s report:
	
	Balance 
	Interest Rate

	CCB checking - #1710057912
	$13,899.50
	0.05%

	CCB savings – Savings #1720049483
	$43,282.78
	0.25%

	CCB savings – Contingency #1720049505
	$124,649.54
	0.50%

	CCB savings – Air Tanks/Turnout Gear #1720052999
	$45,606.57
	0.25%

	NYCLASS  NY-01-1150-0001 (Reserve)
	$140,134.00
	4.72% currently


Bills paid 
	1992
	Catt Cnty DPW – more chain for chimney fires
	$45.92

	1991
	National Fuel (estimated)
	$187.06

	1990
	Occustar- OSHA training (372.50), firefighter physicals (3273)
	$3,645.50

	1993
	Ray’s Small Engine – tune-up for donated chainsaw
	$70.19

	1994
	Ray’s Small Engine – carburetor work on 2nd donated chainsaw
	$92.18


Bills to pay
	
	National Fuel (actual)
	$117.06

	
	Don Girod – reimb for 6 streamlight flashlights for BEFO students
	$776.94

	
	Randolph Auto – DEC grant items
	$4,006.51

	
	Churchville Fire Equipment – new turnout gear
	$17,905.27


The current bills and bank statements were checked by all Commissioners. The reconciled April bank account statements, check images and paid bills were viewed by all  Commissioners.  Motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills  made by DonS seconded by Stew, approved. Allison will move money from the Gear savings account to pay for this.
Old Business
4.    Air tanks – four SCBA tanks are at Dival for hydrotesting.  A new account has been set up there since the old account was inactive
5.   DEC grant situation – the new equipment is in.  Robert Barber Jr has arranged for the DEC ranger to come and inspect the items.  After that, DEC will send out a check for partial reimbursement.
6.   Breathing air compressor maintenance has not yet been scheduled.
7.  Repair parts for  Otto7 cascade system have been received.  Robert Barber Sr and Robert Barber Jr will install these when they can.
8.  Sexual Harassment situation - 2nd letter has been sent outlining the remaining ways for satisfying the requirement.
New Business
9.   Chief’s report:
· The executive committee has agreed that the department will go by the bylaws re training and activity records.  The chief will maintain the membership lists accordingly.
· IamResponding – January 2023 NFRS report has been sent to the state using IaR.  This indicates that it can be used for this as well as keeping records.  There are months from 2021 and 2022 tthat need to be sent in still
· CPR training has been scheduled in Otto for May 14.  there has been a good response.
· Matt has organized a training about Turbodraft for May 20 at 2pm.
· The county has a offered new fire behavior behavior training course.
· Danielle did not take the EMT exam.  She plans to retake the course soon.
· Training on June 27 will be sexual harassment and other fire skills.
10.  June 3 raffles in the afternoon.
11.  Dewey’s birthday party on June 10
